## 2026

# Kanazawa University Admission Procedure Guidelines

General Admission,
Special Admission,
Transfer Admission,
Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses

- ♦ Within the admission procedure period, you must:
  - 1) Input your Registration Information and upload ID photo for your Student ID
  - 2) Complete payment of Admission and Related Fees
  - 3) Confirm the Registration Information and download the Required Documents for Admission Procedure
  - 4) Submit the Required Documents for Admission Procedure (by mail or in person)

Note: Complete items 1 to 3 on the Admission procedure system.

◆ If any false information is found in the Required Documents for Admission Procedure, admission may be revoked.



## **Table of Contents**

I Admission Procedure Section
1. Admission Procedures · · · · · I - 1
2. Admission Date · · · · · I - 9
3. Inquiries I -10
4. Admission Withdrawal Procedures · · · · · · I -13
5. Expenses Required at Admission and During Enrollment · · · · · · I -15
6. Payment of Tuition Fees····· I -15
7. Waiver of Admission and Tuition Fees, etc. · · · · · · I -16
II Admission Preparation Section
1 Entrance Ceremony, Course Registration Guidance, and School Orientations $\cdot$ II - 1
2 Laptop Purchase and Preparation · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · II - 2
3 Recognition of Credits Earned Before Admission $\cdots$ II - 2
4 Scholarships · · · · · II - 3
5 Student and International Student Dormitories · · · · · · · · II - 3
6 Regular Health Checkup ····· II - 3
7 Infection Control Measures $\cdots$ II - 4
8 Notice from Health Service Center $\scriptstyle \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ $
9 Support Office for Students with Disabilities $\cdots $ 1 - 5
10 LGBTQ+ Consultation Desk····· II - 5
11 Mandatory Student Insurance Designated by Kanazawa University $\cdots\cdots$ II - 5
12 Student Mutual Aid and Other Recommended Optional Insurance ····· II - 8
13 Institute of Liberal Arts and Science Website (excluding Transfer Admission applicants,
and Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses applicants) $\cdots \cdots II$ - 8
14 English Language Courses (excluding Transfer Admission applicants, and
Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses applicants) · · · · · · · II - 8
III. Campus Life Section
1 Welfare Facilities ······ Ⅲ- 1
2 Refraining from Commuting by Car or Motorcycle ············· Ⅲ- 1
3 Part-time Jobs ····· Ⅲ- 1
4 Housing Referral Services······ Ⅲ - 2
5 Kanazawa University Credit Card ······
IV. Other
1 Alumni Association Fees, etc. ····································
2 Measures for Globalization at Kanazawa University············· IV - 1
3 Privacy Policy ····································
4 Campus Maps····································

## **I. Admission Procedure Section**

## 1. Admission Procedures

Kanazawa University admission procedures are carried out through the "Admission procedure system" on our website.

#### Kanazawa University Homepage > Admission > Admission Procedures https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/en/admission/nyugakutetuzuki

Within the admission procedure period, you must:

- Input your Student Registration Information and upload ID photo for your Student ID
- 2) Complete payment of Admission and Related Fees
- 3) Confirm the Student Registration Information and download the Required Documents for Admission Procedure
- 4) Submit the Required Documents for Admission Procedure (by mail or in person)

Note: Complete items 1 to 3 on the Admission procedure system.



#### (1) Admission procedure period (Japan time)

If you do not complete the admission procedures within the admission procedure period, your

admission will be considered withdrawn.			
Admission category		Admission procedure period (Japan time)	
General Admission (First session)			
	Special Admission for Returnee (All Schools of the College of Transdisciplinary Sciences for Innovation, School of Humanities, School of Law, School of Regional Development Studies, All Schools of the College of Science and Engineering, and All Schools of the College of Medical, Pharmaceutical and Health Sciences)  Special Admission for Self-Funded International Students (All Schools of the College of Medical, Pharmaceutical and	By mail:  March 9 (Mon)–15 (Sun), 2026, by 5:00 p.m. In person:  March 15 (Sun), 2026 9:00 a.m.–5:00 p.m.	
Special Admission	(All Schools of the College of Medical, Pharmaceutical and Health Sciences)  KUGS Admission (All schools, excluding the School of Frontier Engineering, the School of Pharmacy, and the School of Medical and Pharmaceutical Sciences)  Special Talent Admission (All Schools, excluding the School of Regional Development Studies, the School of Pharmacy, and the School of Health Sciences)  Special Admission for Female (School of Mathematics and Physics, School of Mechanical Engineering, School of Frontier Engineering, School of Electrical, Information and Communication Engineering, School of Geosciences and Civil Engineering)  Special Admission to the School of Medicine for Undergraduate-to-Postgraduate Program  Special Admission to the School of Pharmacy for Undergraduate-to-Postgraduate Program  Special Admission by Recommendation for Students Living Overseas (All schools of the college of Transdisciplinary Sciences for Innovation)  Special Admission for Adult and Non-traditional Students (All schools of the college of Transdisciplinary Sciences for Innovation)  Special Admission for Returnee (School of Economics, School of International Studies)  Special Admission for International Baccalaureate (All Schools, excluding the School of Medicine)	By mail only February 11 (Wed, national holiday)–18 (Wed), 2026, by 5:00 p.m. Note: Pre-registration is possible on the Admission Procedure System from February 4 (Wed), 2026 (Excluding applicants of selection procedures to be announced on February 11 (Wed, national holiday)	

Adn	nission category	Admission procedure period (Japan time)	
Special Admission	Special Admission for Self-Funded International Students (All Schools of the College of Transdisciplinary Sciences for Innovation, all Schools of the College of Human and Social Sciences, All Schools of the College of Science and Engineering)	By mail only February 11 (Wed, national holiday)–18 (Wed), 2026, by 5:00 p.m. Note: Pre-registration is possible on the Admission Procedure System from February 4 (Wed), 2026 (Excluding applicants of selection procedures to be announced on February 11 (Wed, national holiday)	
Transfer Admission	Transfer of College of Transdisciplinary Sciences for Innovation (all Schools) Transfer of College of Science and Engineering (all Schools) Transfer of College of Medical, Pharmaceutical and Health Sciences (School of Medicine, School of Health Sciences)	By mail only November 25 (Tue)–28 (Fri), 2025, by 5:00 p.m. Note: Pre-registration is possible on the Admission Procedure System from November 18 (Tue), 2025	
Unc	dergraduate Training Course for School Nurses	By mail only March 2 (Mon)–6 (Fri), 2026, by 5:00 p.m. Note: Pre-registration is possible on the Admission Procedure System from February 24 (Tue), 2026	

#### (2) How to carry out admission procedures

Please complete the following steps 1) through 4) within the admission procedure period. 1) through 3) must be completed through the Admission Procedure System.

Admission Procedure System

https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/en/admission/nyugakutetuzuki



#### 1) Input your Student Registration Information and upload a photo for your Student ID

Access the Admission Procedure System on the Kanazawa University website, <u>input your Student Registration Information</u>, and <u>upload ID photo for your Student ID</u>.

Points to note regarding admission procedures for applicants in the General Admission (First Session) and Special Admission.

- 1. Applicants who have completed the Kanazawa University admission procedures may not withdraw and complete the admission procedures of another national or public university (excluding public universities that conduct their admissions selection on a separate schedule).
- 2. Applicants who have completed the admission procedures of another national or public university (excluding public universities that conduct their admissions selection on a separate schedule) may not withdraw and complete the Kanazawa University admission procedures.

Items marked with "\*" are only to be completed by applicable applicants.

Items	Notes		
Student Registration Information	Please complete all the required items. An error message will be displayed if you do not complete all the items.  The name you register here will be used for your Student ID.		
*Application for Admission Fee Exemption or Deferral	displayed if you do not complete all the items.		

Items	Notes		
*Review and Consent for Alumni Association Fees, etc.	We ask that all admitted students to join the Kanazawa University Alumni Association and the alumni associations of their respective colleges. If you do not agree to pay the alumni association fee, please select "Do Not Agree."		
ID Photo Data	Please upload a color, unedited photo taken within the last three months. The photo must show the successful applicant from the chest up, facing forward, with no hat, no background, and must clearly identify the applicant. The file must be saved as a JPG or PNG file between 100KB and 5MB in size. If you do not upload a photo to the Admission Procedure System, your application photo data will be used for your Student ID.		

### 2) Complete payment of Admission and Related Fees

Please complete payment of the <u>admission fees</u> and <u>student insurance fees</u>, and the <u>alumni</u> association fees through the Admission procedure system.

Item	Notes		
	General Admission, Special Admission, Transfer Admission	282,000 yen	
	Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses	58,400 yen	
Admission Fees	Note 1: If you have applied for support under the National fine system (a government financial support system that provide exemption in admission and tuition fees and grant-type scholar full waivers of admission and tuition fees for Households with M or for Kanazawa University's admission fee deferral or Registration Information Screen, you do not need to admission fee payment procedures.  Note 2: There is support for admission and tuition fee deferming within the National financial support system for Household Children. Applicants who wish to receive support, careful conditions listed on pages I-16 to I-18 and apply for A waiver or deferral. You do not need to complete the apayment procedures.  Note 3: Please contact the Admission Division if you are a Sponsored International Student who is in the process extend your scholarship. You are required to pay the admif your extension is approved, the fee will be refunded.  Note 4: Successful applicants for Transfer of College of Engineering (under the Special Selection for the Jo Program with Technical College Advanced Courses) are reported.	s reductions or ships, including ultiple Children) waiver on the complete the erral or waiver s with Multiple ully review the admission Fee admission fee admission fee, but f Science and int Education not required to	
Student Insurance Fees  * Personal Accident Insurance for Students Pursuing Education and Research (Gakkensai)  * Comprehensive Insurance for Students Lives Coupled with Gakkensai for International Students (Inbound Futai Gakuso)  pay the admission fee, so please contact the Admission Fee Payment Procedures.  For more information, please see "11 Mandatory Designated by Kanazawa University" on pages II-5-University website.  Hother Admission Fee, so please contact the Admission Fee Payment Procedures.  For more information, please see "11 Mandatory Designated by Kanazawa University" on pages II-5-University website.  Note: Students who have applied for Admission Fee		all Kanazawa as indicated in ent Insurance the Kanazawa	
are also required to pay student insurance premium.  We ask that all incoming students join the Kanazawa Univ Association and the alumni associations of their respective college. For more information, please see "1 Alumni Association Fees, etc.  *Excluding Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses applicants  Alumni Association and the alumni association splease see "1 Alumni Association Fees, etc.  1, or the Kanazawa University website.  https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/en/alumni/alumni Note: You are not required to pay the alumni association selected "Do Not Agree" on the Student Registration Screen.		eges.  etc." on page IV-  ion fee if you	

#### Payment of admission and related fees

Payment can be made by convenience store payment (within Japan only), Bank ATM (Pay-Easy: within Japan only), internet banking with Japanese banks (Pay Pay Bank and Seven Bank cannot be used), or credit card (VISA, MasterCard, JCB, AMERICAN EXPRESS, Diners Club). For more information, please see the Guidance page of the Admission Procedure System.

- (Note) 1 You cannot alter your Student Registration Information after you have paid the admission and related fees. Please make sure the Student Registration Information entered (especially your email address and phone number) is correct before making payment.
  - 2. Payment cannot be made at a bank counter.
  - 3. Payments cannot be made at bank ATMs located in convenience stores.
  - 4. The name on the credit card and online banking account does not have to be the same as the student's name.
  - 5. <u>If you require a receipt</u>, select "Convenience Store" and use the receipt issued by the convenience store. However, <u>convenience store payments cannot be used for admission and related fees</u> of 300,000 JPY or more.
  - 6. Once the admission procedures have been completed, the admission fee will not be refunded under any circumstances (including cases where you decline admission before the admission date).
  - 7. For all payments, including those made by credit card, a service fee (ranging from ¥550 to ¥8,500) will be charged according to the payment amount (payable by the applicant).

## 3) Confirm the Student Registration Information and download the Required Documents for Admission Procedures

Please <u>confirm your Student Registration Information</u> and download the required documents from the Required Documents for Admission Procedure Output page.

The Student Registration Information and uploaded photo cannot be changed after confirmation of the Student Registration Information.

Items	Notes	
After confirming the Student Registration Information or Admission Procedure System, print the Admission Procedure Confirmation slip  Application Procedure System, print the Admission Procedure Confirmation Form in color and on A4 paper from the Reconfirmation slip  Documents for Admission Procedure Output page. Check that are no mistakes in the printed information and submit Application Procedure Confirmation slip within the admission procedure period.		
Address Label	After confirming the Student Registration Information on the Admission Procedure System, print the Address Label in color and on A4 paper. Please affix the mailing label to a commercially available envelope (plain paper printing and attachment with glue are acceptable). Please use a commercially available square No. 2 envelope (240 mm × 332 mm) and send the Required Documents for Admission Procedure by express and registered mail.  Note: Please make sure that the address on the Address Label matches the appropriate address on "1) General matters regarding admission procedures" under "3. Inquiries" on page I-10. The mailing address for Successful applicants for General Selection is Kanazawa Chuo Post Office.	

#### 4) Submit Required Documents for Admission Procedure (by mail or in person)

The admission procedures are not complete by simply registering on the admission procedure system and paying the admission fee. The Required Documents for Admission Procedure must arrive at Kanazawa University within the admission procedure period, either by sending them via express and registered mail, or by submitting them in person.

Submission by mail

Attach the Address label to a commercially available envelope and send the Required Documents for Admission Procedure shown in "(3) Required Documents for Admission Procedure" on pages I-5 to 9 by express and registered mail so that they arrive before 5 p.m. on the final day of the admission procedure period. Documents that arrive after the deadline will not be accepted.

#### Submission in person

After completing registration on the Admission Procedure System and paying the admission fee, submit the Required Documents for Admission Procedure shown in "(3) Required Documents for Admission Procedure" on pages I-5 to 9, during the period for in-person submission shown in "(1) Admission Procedure Period" on page I-1 to 2. For information on where to submit the Required Documents for Admission Procedure, please refer to "3. Inquiries" on page I-10.

Note: Once the Required Documents for Admission Procedure have been accepted, they cannot be returned or revised for any reason.

#### (3) Required Documents for Admission Procedure

## 1) General Admission (First Session), Special Admission (items marked with "\*" should be submitted only by applicable applicants)

Submitted documents	Notes	Submission period and office
Application Procedure Confirmation slip (with address attached)	After printing out the Application Checking Sheet and address label in color from the admission procedure system, insert the Application Checking Sheet into a commercially available square No. 2 envelope (240 x 332 mm) and affix the address label to the envelope, and submit the Required Documents for Admission Procedure.	
*National University Admission Confirmation Form (National Center for University Entrance Examinations)	*Applies to successful applicants for General Admission and Special Admission requiring the Common Test for University Admissions.  After early February, please print out the National University Admission Confirmation Form from the National Center for University Entrance Examinations' Common Test for University Admissions application website and submit it.  National University Admission Confirmation Forms under the name of a national or public university other than Kanazawa University (excluding public universities that conduct their admissions selection on a separate schedule) will not be accepted. However, you are permitted to complete admission procedures for Kanazawa University if the National University Admission Confirmation Form is attached with a certificate for admission withdrawal issued by the relevant university.	Submission period: Within the admission procedure period  Submission office: Entrance Exam Section, Admission Division
*Admission Fee Waiver and Deferral Confirmation Form, or similar document	*Applies to applicants who wish to apply for A or B below. For information on eligible applicants and application procedures for each program, please refer to pages I-13 to I-14. National financial support system: Government financial support system that provides exemptions or reductions in admission and tuition fees and grant-type scholarships (including full waivers of admission and tuition fees for Households with Multiple Children) B Kanazawa University Systems: Admission fee waiver or deferral The Admission Fee Waiver and Deferral Confirmation Form can be downloaded from the URL below (in Japanese). Please also submit the documents listed on the second page of the Admission Fee Waiver and Deferral Confirmation Form that are to be submitted during the admission procedure period. Kanazawa University Homepage > Students > Financial support · Scholarships > Admission fee waiver and deferral of admission fee payment > Undergraduate entrants https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/students/economic/exemption_grace	

Submitted documents	Notes	Submission period and office
*Copy of Residence Card and *Copy of Passport	*Applicants who applied based on expected graduation status must submit their graduation certificate.  *Applicants who applied based on a status other than expected graduation and attended a university or junior college must submit their certificate of withdrawal.  However, submission of a graduation certificate or certificate of withdrawal is not necessary in the case that your date of graduation or completion is stated on your academic transcript.  *Applies to international students who did not submit a copy of their residence card and passport at the time of application.  Please submit copies of the front and back of your residence card, and a copy of the page in your passport listing your nationality, name, date of birth, and passport number. This only applies to applicants whose status of residence is "Student." However, if you are unable to submit a copy of your residence card by the deadline indicated to the right, please submit a copy to the academic affairs desk of your respective school as soon as you obtain your residence card after you have begun living in Japan. Also, applicants whose information on their residence card has changed since it was submitted at the time of application, are to also submit a copy of their updated residence card to the academic affairs desk of their respective school at their earliest convenience.	Submission period: Within the admission procedure period or by March 31 (Tue), 2026  Submission office: Admission Examination Section, Admission Division
School of Medicine *Survey Form on Vaccination and Infection History (Standard form available)	The survey form is required to participate in clinical training. For more details, refer to the School of Medicine website. Submit both the survey form and a copy of your Maternal and Child Health Handbook or Certificate of Vaccination. Kanazawa University Homepage > Academics > School of Medicine > For Prospective Students > Admission Information https://www.med.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/EN/index.html	Submission period: During the orientation for the School of Medicine  Submission office: Medical Sciences Student Affairs Section Student Affairs Division, Medical, Pharmaceutical Administration Department

2) Transfer Admission (items marked with "\*" only need to be submitted by applicable

applicants)		
Submitted documents	Notes	Submission period and office
Application Procedure Confirmation slip (with address label attached)	After printing out the Application Checking Sheet and mailing and address label in color from the Admission Procedure System, insert the Admission Procedure Confirmation Form into a commercially available square No. 2 envelope (240 x 332 mm) and affix the address label to the envelope, and submit the Required Documents for Admission Procedure.	
*Admission Fee Waiver and Deferral Confirmation Form, or similar document	*Applies to applicants who wish to apply for A or B below. For information on eligible applicants and application procedures for each program, please refer to pages I-13 to I-14.  A National financial support system: Government financial support system that provides exemptions or reductions in admission and tuition fees and grant-type scholarships (including full waivers of admission and tuition fees for Households with Multiple Children)  B Kanazawa University Systems: Admission fee waiver, or deferral The Admission Fee Waiver and Deferral Confirmation Form can be downloaded from the URL below (in Japanese).  Please also submit the documents listed on the second page of the Admission Fee Waiver and Deferral Confirmation Form that are to be submitted during the admission procedure period.  Kanazawa University Homepage > Students > Financial support · Scholarships > Admission fee waiver and deferral of admission fee payment >Transfer student https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/students/economic/school_support/transfer	Submission period: Within the admission procedure period Submission office: Entrance Exam Section, Admission Division
College of Transdisciplinary Sciences for Innovation *The official score report or a printed copy of the official digital certificate (with QR code) for TOEIC L&R or TOEFL iBT (including Home Edition)	*Applies to applicants who have not presented (submitted) their scores on or after the day of the exam for transfer into the College of Transdisciplinary Sciences for Innovation.  If you submit the original copy of your score, please enclose a self-addressed, stamped envelope for its return.  We use the envelope to send the original copy back to you.	
School of Medicine *TOEFL iBT Score (original Test Taker [Examinee] Score Report)	*Applies to applicants who submitted a copy of the original Test Taker [Examinee] Score Report at the time of application for transfer to the School of Medicine.  The original will be returned to you during the orientation for the School of Medicine.	

Submitted documents	Notes	Submission period and office
*Graduation Certificate, *Certificate of Completion of Graduate Program, or *Certificate of Withdrawal (Excluding School of Medicine applicants)	*Applicants who applied based on expected graduation status must submit their graduation certificate.  *Applies to applicants who applied based on expected completion of a graduate program status must submit a certificate of completion of graduate program.  *Applicants who applied based on a status other than expected graduation and attended a university or junior college must submit their certificate of withdrawal.  However, submission of a graduation certificate or certificate of withdrawal is not necessary in the case that your date of graduation or completion is stated on your academic transcript.	Submission period: Within the admission procedure period or by March 31 (Tue), 2026
*Academic Transcript (Excluding School of Medicine applicants)	*Applies to applicants who applied based on a status of expected graduation or expected completion of a graduate program, or applicants who applied based on a status of being expected to obtain the number of credits specified by their respective college or school (62 credits or more for the College of Transdisciplinary Sciences for Innovation and College of Science and Engineering) and were enrolled at a university other than Kanazawa university for two years or more.	Submission office: Admission Examination Section, Admission Division
*Copy of Residence Card and *Copy of Passport	*Applies to international students who did not submit a copy of their residence card and passport at the time of application.  Please submit copies of the front and back of your residence card, and a copy of the page in your passport listing your nationality, name, date of birth, and passport number. This only applies to applicants whose status of residence is "Student." However, if you are unable to submit a copy of your residence card by the deadline indicated to the right, please submit a copy to the academic affairs desk of your respective school as soon as you obtain your residence card after you have begun living in Japan.  Also, applicants whose information on their residence card has changed since it was submitted at the time of application, are to also submit a copy of their updated residence card to the academic affairs desk of their respective school at their earliest convenience.	Submission period: Within the admission procedure period or by March 31 (Tue), 2026  Submission office: Entrance Exam Section, Admission Division

3) Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses (items marked with "\*" only need to be submitted by applicable applicants)

Submitted by appli	Notes	Submission period and office
Application Procedure Confirmation slip (with address label attached)	After printing out the Application Procedure Confirmation slip and address label in color from the Admission Procedure System, insert the Admission Procedure Confirmation Form into a commercially available square No. 2 envelope (240 x 332 mm) and affix the mailing label to the envelope, and submit the Required Documents for Admission Procedure.	Submission period: Within the admission procedure period  Submission office: Entrance Exam & Student Recruitment Section, Student Affairs Division, Human and Social Administration Department
*Admission Fee Waiver and Deferral Confirmation Form, or similar document	*Applicants who wish to apply for Kanazawa University Systems: Admission fee waiver, or deferral  For information on eligible applicants and application procedures for each program, please refer to pages I-13 to I-14.  The Admission Fee Waiver and Deferral Confirmation Form can be downloaded from the URL below (in Japanese).  Please also submit the documents listed on the second page of the Admission Fee Waiver and Deferral Confirmation Form that are to be submitted during the admission procedure period.  Kanazawa University Homepage> Students > Financial support • Scholarships > Admission fee waiver and deferral of admission fee payment > The University's own admission fee waiver https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/students/economic/exemption_grace	
*Graduation Certificate or *Certificate of Completion of Graduate Program	*Applicants who applied based on expected graduation status must submit their graduation certificate.  *Applies to applicants who applied based on expected completion status of a graduate program must submit a certificate of completion of graduate program.	Submission period: Within the admission procedure period or by March 31 (Tue).  2026  Submission office: Entrance Exam & Student Recruitment Section, Student Affairs Division, Human and Social Administration Department
Vaccination and Antibody Test Survey Form (Standard form available)	The survey form is required to participate in the school nurse practicum. For more information on the Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses, please see the Course website below. Please download and submit the Vaccination and Antibody Test Survey Form from the URL below (in Japanese). Kanazawa University Homepage > Academics > Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses > Admission Information > Announcement of Successful Applicants https://www.ed.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/bk/admission/acceptance.html	Submission period: During the orientation for the Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses  Submission office: Planning and Teacher Education Section, Student Affairs Division, Human and Social Administration Department

## 2. Admission Date

The admission date (the day on which you acquire student status) for students who have completed the admission procedures is <u>Wednesday</u>, <u>April 1, 2026</u>.

You cannot withdraw your admission on or after the admission day. If you wish to withdraw from Kanazawa University on or after the admission day, you must pay the tuition fee (including any unpaid admission fees) for the current semester and complete the withdrawal procedures.

## 3. Inquiries (Only available 9:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m. on weekdays.)

#### 1) For all matters regarding admission procedures

Admission category	Inquiries and submission office					
General Admission, Special Admission	Entrance Exam Section, Admission Division, Educational and Student Affairs Department	Tel 076-264-5169, 5177 E-mail:boshu@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp				
Transfer Admission	Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Administration Office, 2F)					
Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses	Entrance Exam & Student Recruitment Section, Student Affairs Division, Human and Social Administration Department  Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Human and Social Science Lecture Hall 2, 1F)	Tel 076-264-5600 E-mail:n-nyusi@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp				

#### 2) Where to make inquiries regarding other matters

Item		Inquiries				
Waiver of Admission Fee Payment Deferral of Admission Fee Waiver of Tuition Fee National Financial Support System	Student Support Section, Student Support Division, Educational and Student Affairs Department Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Administration Office, 2F)	Tel 076-264-5164 E-mail:stsien@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/students/economic/				
Student Insurance Fees Personal Accident Insurance for Students Pursuing Education and Research (Gakkensai)	Health Service Center Administration Office Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Administration Office, 1F)	Tel 076-264-5254 E-mail:soudan-h@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/en/students/livelihood/gakuseihoken/				
Student Insurance Fees Comprehensive Insurance for Students' Lives Coupled with Gakkensai for International Students (Inbound Futai Gakuso)	International Student Exchange Division, International Relations Department Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Administration Office, 3F)	Tel 076-264-6184 E-mail:ryukou@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp https://intl-support.w3.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/campuslife/sl.php				

Item		Inquiries
Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses Vaccination and Antibody Test Survey Form	Planning and Teacher Education Section, Student Affairs Division, Human and Social Administration Department Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Human and Social Science Lecture Hall 2, 1F)	Tel 076-264-5967 E-mail:n-kyomu@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp
Scholarships	Student Support Section, Student Support Division, Educational and Student Affairs Department Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Administration Office, 2F)	Tel 076-264-5170 E-mail:stsien@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp https://intl-support.w3.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/tuition https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/students/economic/
Payment of Tuition Fees	Cashier Section, Financial Management Division, Finance Department Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Administration Office, 3F)	Tel 076-264-5066 E-mail:syunyu@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp https://www.adm.kanazawa- u.ac.jp/ad_keiri/keirika/jugyouryo/nounyunituite.html
Kanazawa University Credit Card Alumni associations	Foundation and Alumni Office Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Administration Office, 5F)	Tel 076-264-5075 E-mail: kikin@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp https://kikin.adm.kanazawa- u.ac.jp/kikin/guide/index.html#head8 https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/alumni/alumni/association
Student and International Student Dormitories	Student Service Section, Student Support Division, Educational and Student Affairs Department Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Administration Office, 2F)	Tel 076-264-5167 E-mail:gakuryo@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp https://intl-support.w3.kanazawa- u.ac.jp/campuslife/accommodation/
Support for Students with Disabilities	Support Office for Students with Disabilities Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Administration Office, 1F)  Consultation: Student Counseling Section, Student Support Division, Educational and Student Affairs Department Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Administration Office, 2F)	Tel 076-264-5168 E-mail:siensitsu@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp https://www.kanazawa- u.ac.jp/en/students/livelihood/disabilities

Item	Inquiries				
LGBTQ+ Student Support (Consulting)	LGBTQ+ Consulting, Institute for Promotion of Diversity and Inclusion Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Administration Office, 6F)	E-mail: diversity-support@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp https://ipdi.w3.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/en/			
Liberal Arts and Sciences Courses	General Education Student Affairs Section, General Education Support Division, Educational and Student Affairs Department Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (General Education Lecture Hall, 2F)	Tel 076-264-5758 E-mail: stgaku@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp https://ilas.w3.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/students/			
Regular Health Checkup	Health Service Center Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Administration Office, 1F)	Tel 076-264-5255, 5256 E-mail: hokekan@kenroku.kanazawa-u.ac.jp https://hsc.w3.kanazawa-u.ac.jp			

#### 3) Academic affairs sections

College or School	Inquiries and submi	ssion office
College of Transdisciplinary Sciences for Innovation All schools	Admissions Section, Student Affairs Division, Transdisciplinary Sciences Administration Department Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Natural Science and Technology Main Hall, 1F)	Tel 076-264-5923 E-mail:yugonyusi@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp
College of Human and Social Sciences All schools	Academic Affairs & Student Support Section, Student Affairs Division, Human and Social Administration Department Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Human and Social Science Lecture Hall 2, 1F)	Tel 076-264-5603 E-mail:n-kyomu@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp
College of Science and Engineering All schools	Admissions Section, Student Affairs Division, Science and Engineering Administration Department Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Natural Science and Technology Main Hall, 2nd basement)	Tel 076-234-6823, 6824 E-mail:s-nyusi@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp
College of Medical, Pharmaceutical and Health Sciences School of Medicine	Medical Sciences Student Affairs Section, Student Affairs Division, Medical, Pharmaceutical and Health Administration Department Takaramachi 13-1, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-8640 (School of Medicine Hall F, 1F)	Tel 076-264-2125 E-mail:t-igaku1@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp
College of Medical, Pharmaceutical and Health Sciences School of Pharmacy	Pharmacy Student Affairs Section, Faculty of Pharmacy and Cancer Research Institute Support Division, Medical, Pharmaceutical and Health Administration Department Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Natural Science and Technology Main Hall, 2nd basement)	Tel 076-234-6827, 6828 E-mail:y-gakumu@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp

College or School	Inquiries and submi	ssion office
College of Medical, Pharmaceutical and Health Sciences School of Medical and Pharmaceutical Sciences	Medical and Pharmaceutical Sciences Student Affairs Section, Student Affairs Division, Medical, Pharmaceutical and Health Administration Department Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Natural Science and Technology Main Hall, 2nd basement)	Tel 076-234-6980 E-mail:iyaku-gaku@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp
College of Medical, Pharmaceutical and Health Sciences School of Health Sciences	Heath Sciences Student Affairs Section, Faculty of Health Sciences Support Division, Medical, Pharmaceutical and Health Administration Department Kodatsuno 5-11-80, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-0942 (School of Health Sciences Hall 1, 1F)	Tel 076-265-2515 E-mail: t-igaku2@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp
School of General Education	General Education Student Affairs Section, General Education Support Division, Institute of Liberal Arts and Science School of General Education Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (General Education Lecture Hall, 2F)	Tel 076-264-5758 E-mail: stgaku@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp
Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses	Planning and Teacher Education Section, Student Affairs Division, Human and Social Administration Department Kakuma-machi, Kanazawa City, Ishikawa Prefecture, 920-1192 (Human and Social Science Lecture Hall 2, 1F)	Tel 076-264-5967 E-mail:n-kyomu@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp

## 4. Admission Withdrawal Procedures

Applicants who wish to withdraw their admission, please complete the procedures from the applicable category of (1) to (7) below.

#### (1) Successful applicants for General Admission (First Session)

Applicants who have completed the admission procedures of Kanazawa University may not withdraw and complete the admission procedures of another national or public university (excluding public universities that conduct their admissions selection on a separate schedule).

However, if you wish to withdraw your admission due to truly unavoidable circumstances, obtain permission to withdraw from the Kanazawa University President by contacting the Admission Division and submitting the Request for Withdrawal of Admission by 5:00 p.m. on Sunday, March 15, 2026.

Please note that if you have already completed the admission procedures for the first session, you will not be eligible to be admitted to another national university through the second session entrance examinations unless you have received permission to withdraw from your admission.

#### (2) Successful applicants of KUGS Admission (School Recommendation Type I & II)

You will not be eligible to be admitted to another public or national university (excluding public universities that conduct their admissions selection on a separate schedule) through individual academic examinations unless you have received permission to withdraw from the Kanazawa University president.

However, if you wish to withdraw your admission due to truly unavoidable circumstances, obtain permission to withdraw from the Kanazawa University President by contacting the Admission Division and submitting the Request for Withdrawal of Admission jointly signed by the principal of your alma mater <u>by 5:00 p.m. on Wednesday, February 18, 2026</u>.

#### (3) Successful applicants of Special Admission by Recommendation for Students Living Overseas

If you wish to withdraw your admission due to truly unavoidable circumstances, obtain permission to withdraw from the Kanazawa University President by informing the Admission Division of your intention to withdraw at your earliest convenience. Then, submit the Request for Withdrawal of Admission jointly signed by the principal or similar official of your alma mater <u>by 5:00 p.m. on Wednesday, February 18, 2026</u>.

(4) Successful applicants of KUGS Admission (Comprehensive Selection Type I & II, Digital Talent Development Selection Type II, Disaster Prevention & Recovery Talent Selection Type II, English Comprehensive Selection II), Special Talent Admission, Special Admission for Female, Special Admission to the School of Medicine for Undergraduate-to-Postgraduate Program, Special Admission to the School of Pharmacy for Undergraduate-to-Postgraduate Program

You will not be eligible to be admitted to another public or national university (excluding public universities that conduct their admissions selection on a separate schedule) through individual tests unless you have received permission to withdraw from the Kanazawa University president.

However, if you wish to withdraw your admission due to truly unavoidable circumstances, obtain permission to withdraw from the Kanazawa University President by contacting the Admission Division and submitting the Request for Withdrawal of Admission by 5:00 p.m. on Wednesday, February 18, 2026.

(5) Successful applicants of the Special Admission for Adult and Non-traditional Students, Special Admission for Returnee, Special Admission for International Baccalaureate Admission, and Special Admission for Self-Funded International Students

If you wish to withdraw your admission after completing admission procedures, obtain permission to withdraw from the Kanazawa University President by informing the Admission Division of your intention to withdraw at your earliest convenience. Then, submit the Request for Withdrawal of Admission during the applicable admission procedure period.

(6) Successful applicants for Special Admission (Recommendation) for Transfer of College of Science and Engineering

Obtain approval for your withdrawal from admission by submitting a request for withdrawal of admission (in any format), jointly signed by the president (or dean) of your previous school (faculty), to the Dean of the College of Science and Engineering by 5:00 p.m. on Friday, November 28, 2025. Please note that we only accept requests for withdrawal of admission sent by mail.

(7) Applicants to whom (1) through (6) above do not apply

If you wish to withdraw your admission due to truly unavoidable circumstances, contact the Admission Division and follow their instructions.

#### Other Points to Note

- Even if you withdraw your admission by <u>Tuesday, March 31, 2026</u>, the admission fee that you paid will not be refunded.
- If you withdraw your admission after paying student insurance fees (Personal Accident Insurance for Students Pursuing Education and Research [Gakkensai], Comprehensive Insurance for Students' Lives Coupled with Gakkensai for International Students [Inbound Futai Gakuso]), the student insurance fees will be refunded after deducting processing fees such as the cost of envelopes.
  - Please contact the Health Service Center regarding refunds for Personal Accident Insurance for Students Pursuing Education and Research (Gakkensai). Please contact the International Student Exchange Division, International Relations Department regarding refunds for Comprehensive Insurance for Students' Lives Coupled with Gakkensai for International Students (Inbound Futai Gakuso).
- If you withdraw your admission after paying Alumni Association Fees, etc., the amount of the Alumni Association Fees, etc. will be refunded after deducting processing fees such as the cost of envelopes. For information on the refund process, please contact the Foundation and Alumni Office.

Please download and submit the relevant Request for Withdrawal of Admission from the Kanazawa University website.

Kanazawa University Homepage > Admission > Admission Procedures > Admission Declined https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/en/admission/nyugakutetuzuki#jitai



## 5. Expenses Required at Admission and During Enrollment

Category	Amount	Timing for remittance or payment	Relevant page
Admission Fees	General Admission, Special Admission, Transfer Admission 282,000 yen Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses 58,400 yen	During the admission procedure	I -3
Tuition Face (Planned)	First semester of AY2026 (1st and 2nd quarters, April to September) General Admission, Special Admission, Transfer Admission: ¥267,900 Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses 136,950 yen	Late May 2026 (Bank transfer)	I -15
Tuition Fees (Planned)	Second semester of AY2026 (3rd and 4th quarters, October to March) General Selection, Special Selection, Transfer Admission267,900 yen Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses136,950 yen	Late November 2026 (Bank transfer)	1-13
Student Insurance Fees Personal Accident Insurance for Students Pursuing Education and Research (Gakkensai) *Comprehensive Insurance for Students' Lives Coupled with Gakkensai for International Students (Inbound Futai Gakuso)	Refer to (1) Insurance Fees and Coverage Period listed on the relevant page to the right.	During the admission procedure	II - 5 - 7
Alumni Association Fees	For more information, please see "1 Alumni Association Fees, etc." on page IV-1, or the Kanazawa University website. https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/en/alumni/alumni/	During the admission procedure	IV-1

<sup>(</sup>Note 1) If Kanazawa University amends tuition at the time of your admission or during enrollment at Kanazawa University, the new tuition amount will be applicable from the time of the amendment.

## 6. Payment of Tuition Fees

#### (1) Tuition

Admission category	First Semester (1 st and 2nd quarters)	Second Semester (3rd and 4th quarters)
General Admission, Special Admission, Transfer Admission	267,900 yen	267,900 yen
Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses	136,950 yen	136,950 yen

(Note) If Kanazawa University amends tuition at the time of your admission or during enrollment at Kanazawa University, the new tuition amount will be applicable from the time of the amendment.

#### (2) Payment of tuition fees

Tuition is paid through the Direct Debit System, in which fees are automatically withdrawn from your bank account.

All students will be informed about procedures for the Direct Debit System in April 2026.

For more details, please see the Notice about the Dates of Tuition Transfers on the Kanazawa University

Kanazawa University Homepage > Students > Classes and Course Registration: Tuition Fees by Direct Deposit

https://www.adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/ad\_keiri/keirika/jugyouryo/nounyunituite.html



<sup>(</sup>Note 2) A separate service fee (550 yen to 8,500 yen) is required for payments made through the admission procedure system (to be borne by the applicant).

#### (3) Other

The scheduled dates for tuition fee direct debit and the amount of tuition will be announced each year in early April and early October via the Kanazawa University website. Kanazawa University Homepage > Students > Classes and Course Registration: Tuition Payment



https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/en/university/jyouhoukoukai/gyoumu/payment

### 7. Waiver of Admission and Tuition Fees, etc.

Waiver of admission and tuition fees can be applied for via the systems (1) and (2) below. For more information on the systems and related procedures, please see the Kanazawa University website page below.

Applicants who wish to apply for a reduction, waiver of the admission fee should not pay the admission fee and must submit the Admission Fee Waiver and Deferral Confirmation Form (download from the Kanazawa University website page below) along with the required documents during the admission procedure period.

Payment of admission and tuition fees will be deferred until applicants are informed of the results of their application. Please refer to Notes on the Reduction or Exemption of Admission and Tuition Fees on page I-18 regarding the payment of admission fees.

Kanazawa University Homepage > Students > Financial support / Scholarships >

Waiving of enrollment fees (deferral of payment) > Admission fee waiver and deferral of admission fee payment > Undergraduate program

https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/students/economic/exemption\_grace/newstudent/



Kanazawa University Homepage > Students > Financial support / Scholarships >

Waiving of enrollment fees (deferral of payment) > Admission fee waiver and deferral of admission Fee payment >Transfer student

https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/students/economic/school\_support/transfer



## (1) Waiver and tuition fees using the National Financial Support System (including full waivers of admission and tuition fees for Households with Multiple Children).

Note: Incoming students to the Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses are not eligible for this system.

The National financial support system is a government financial support system that provides waivers in admission and tuition fees and grant-type scholarships through the Japan Student Services Organization. In this system, applicants apply for grant-type scholarships of the Japan Student Services Organization (hereinafter, "JASSO"), and selected applicants will receive waivers in their university admission and tuition fees.

This system is primarily for students with Japanese nationality.

Applicants selected for support under the System will receive admission and tuition fee waivers, along with grant-type scholarships, according to their support category. Applicants from Households with Multiple Children will receive a full exemption of admission and tuition fees regardless of their support category.

Applicants who fall under any of the below categories from 1) through 5) are eligible to receive a reduction or exemption of admission and tuition fees under the New System. <u>Eligible applicants (including those from Households with Multiple Children seeking full tuition fee exemption) must also apply to JASSO after admission to Kanazawa University.</u> For more information on the systems and related procedures, please see the Kanazawa University website page below (the procedures are scheduled to be announced in late March 2026).

Kanazawa University Homepage > Students > Financial support / Scholarships > National Financial Support System (for undergraduate students, not for international students) https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/students/economic/school\_support



#### 1) Advance Reservation Scholarship Candidate

Those who applied for Advanced Reservation of JASSO <u>grant-type scholarships</u> while they were enrolled at high school and have been confirmed as scholarship candidates, including those who have been approved as coming from <u>Households with Multiple Children</u>. (Please note that applicants who have only been selected for loan-type scholarships are not eligible.)

#### 2) Applicants who plan to apply while enrolled at Kanazawa University

Those who come from households that are exempt from resident tax or equivalent households, or those from <u>Households with Multiple Children</u>, who plan to apply in early April 2026 during their enrollment for a JASSO grant-type scholarship (In-School Application) to be offered by Kanazawa University.

#### 3) Previously approved applicant

Those who were approved for the New System at the university or other institution they attended before transferring to Kanazawa University.

Note: Admission fee reductions and exemptions are only available to students who did not receive an admission fee reduction or exemption at the institution they attended before transferring to Kanazawa University.

#### 4) Those who have experienced a sudden change in family finances

Those who require urgent support due to a sudden change in household finances, such as when one or both primary financial supporters become unable to work for more than six months due to death, accident, or illness; lose employment; suffer damage from disasters such as fire, wind, or flood; or when the applicant has been forced to live separately from their parents in order to escape domestic violence.

#### 5) Households with Multiple Children

Those from households where three or more children are supported as dependents. For more information on the systems and requirements, please refer to the Kanazawa University website.

#### (2) Kanazawa University admission fee waiver or deferral and tuition fee exemption

Applicants who fall under 1) or 2) below are eligible to receive a waiver of admission and tuition fees under the Kanazawa University system. For more details on the system, requirements, and procedures, please see the Kanazawa University website.

Those who wish to apply must submit the Admission Fee Waiver and Deferral Confirmation Form, review the Application Guidelines for Admission Fee Exemption or Deferral and Tuition Fee Exemption available on the Kanazawa University website, prepare the required documents, and submit them within the designated period.

Information regarding whether the system will be implemented and the application guidelines will be announced on the Kanazawa University website in early February 2026.

## 1) Applicants to the Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses, Special Admission for Self-Funded International Students, and those who will enroll in Kanazawa University three years or more after graduating from high school

Applicants who cannot apply for the National financial support system due to not meeting requirements related to resident status or the timing of university admission are eligible for the Kanazawa University system.

## 2) Those who have experienced a sudden change in family finances (implementation for 2026 is yet to be determined)

Applicants who have experienced a sudden change in family finances due to COVID-19 or large-scale natural disasters (including the 2024 Noto Peninsula Earthquake).

#### (Notes on the waiver of Admission and Tuition Fees)

- 1 Payment of admission and tuition fees by applicants to the National financial system or the Kanazawa University system for waiver or deferral will be deferred until they are notified of the result of their application. Tuition fees will not be debited from your bank account during this deferral period.
- 2 Applicants will have their admission cancelled and they will be expelled if they are not granted a full exemption as a result of their application for waiver of the admission fee under the National financial support system or the Kanazawa University system and fail to pay the admission fee within 14 days of being notified of the result. Also, if applicants are granted a deferral but fail to pay the admission fee by <a href="Wednesday, September 30">Wednesday</a>, <a href="September 30">September 30</a>, <a href="2026">2026</a>, they will have their admission cancelled and be expelled.
- 3 Please make sure to complete procedures for the Direct Debit System even when applying for exemption of tuition fees under the New System or the Kanazawa University system. Whether you have completed direct debit procedures will be checked during the screening for tuition fee exemption.

Please note that as long as you are enrolled at Kanazawa University and use the Direct Debit System for tuition fees, tuition fees will continue to be automatically deducted from your account. You will only need to conduct procedures if you change your registered bank account.

4 If you wish to withdraw from Kanazawa University before receiving the result of your application, you will need to pay the admission fee and tuition fee for the relevant semester before you can complete the withdrawal procedures.

## **II Admission Preparation Section**

## <u>1 Entrance Ceremony, Course Registration Guidance, and School</u> Orientations

#### (1) Entrance Ceremony

Up-to-date information and details regarding the entrance ceremony will be <u>posted on</u> the Important Notices section of the Kanazawa University Website in early March 2026 so please make sure to check this information.



Kanazawa University Website https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/en/

Date	Time	Content
Friday, April 3, 2026	10:00 a.m. –12:00 p.m.	<ul> <li>Entrance Ceremony</li> <li>Orientation</li> <li>Lecture</li> <li>Guidance for Student Life, etc.</li> </ul>

#### (2) Course Registration Guidance (for General Education Courses)

(for undergraduate students, excluding transfer students)

At the Course Registration Guidance, there will be explanations regarding how to register for courses and how to earn credits at Kanazawa University. A laptop computer is not required, but we recommend bringing one so that you can immediately put what is explained into practice. Please note that the time and place will differ depending on the school. Successful applicants of the General Admission will belong to the School of General Education in their first year.

The date and other details will be announced on the Kanazawa University website in early March. **Attendance is compulsory** for all students, so please make sure you check the latest information (planned for Tuesday, March 31, 2026).

Kanazawa University Homepage > Admission > Admission Procedures > Orientation information including course guidance and school

https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/en/admission/nyugakutetuzuki#guidance



#### (3) School Orientations

Here, you will receive your Student ID.

The date and other details will be announced on the Kanazawa University website in early March. **Attendance is compulsory** for all students, so please make sure you check the latest information (planned for Wednesday, April 1, and Thursday, April 2, 2026).

Kanazawa University Homepage > Admission > Admission Procedures > Orientation information including course guidance and school

https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/en/admission/nyugakutetuzuki#guidance

## (4) Course Registration Guidance and Orientation for the Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses

The date and other details will be announced on the Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses website in early March. **Attendance is compulsory** for all students, so please make sure you check the latest information.

Kanazawa University Homepage > Academics > Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses > Latest Information

https://www.ed.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/bk/



#### (5) Certification

Various certificates can be issued using the student ID number on your student ID and the password on your Kanazawa University ID card. Starting from Wednesday, April 1, 2026, certificates will be available from the automatic certificate issuing machines on campus.

## 2 Laptop Purchase and Preparation

(1) Compulsory for incoming students of General Admission (First Session) and Special Admission

At Kanazawa University, we are actively improving our network infrastructure, and we conduct classes and exercises using laptop computers. We also use the internet to inform students about student life and conduct procedures, so laptop computers are essential items for incoming undergraduate students. Some settings need to be configured before you enroll. Therefore, unless you have special circumstances that prevent you from doing so, please prepare a laptop computer by the time of admission (March 31).

Please note that if you are unable to purchase a laptop computer due to financial reasons, you can loan a laptop computer from Kanazawa University for six months. This can be extended up to a maximum of one year upon submission of an extension application. Laptop computers will only be loaned to students who have applied for a reduction, exemption, or deferral of admission and tuition fees. Therefore, refer to 7 Waiver of Admission and Tuition Fees on page I-16, and apply to loan a laptop computer at the same time you apply for waiver.

Kanazawa University Homepage > Students > Financial support / Scholarships > Admission fee waiver and deferral of admission fee payment https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/students/economic/exemption\_grace



(2) Transfer Students and Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses Students

We also strongly recommend that transfer students also prepare a laptop computer. However, the specific requirements will differ depending on your respective school, course, or division, so please follow the directions of your school, course, or division. Please note that students transferring into the School of Health Sciences are required to prepare a laptop computer with wireless LAN functionality. Students of the Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses are strongly recommended to prepare a laptop computer, as it will be needed for tasks such as course registration via the campus LAN, communicating with instructors through the messaging system, and submitting reports.

(3) Laptop Computer Specifications, etc.

Please check the Emerging Media Initiative website <u>after Monday</u>, <u>December 15 (planned)</u> for the information regarding the specifications of laptop computers for those entering in AY2026. If you already own a laptop computer that meets the specifications, you do not need to purchase a new one. However, if you will purchase a new laptop computer, please check the specifications before doing so.

Website of the Emerging Media Initiative https://www.emi.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/hikkeipc/

Laptops that meet the requirements are also available at the Kanazawa University Co-op. For more information, please see the Support for New Students page on the Kanazawa University Co-op website, along with page III-1.

Support for New Students page on the Kanazawa University Co-op website https://www.kindai-coop.jp/inter/index.html



## 3 Recognition of Credits Earned Before Admission

Kanazawa University may, when deeming it to be effective from an educational standpoint, deem credits earned at universities or junior colleges (including those abroad) prior to admission to Kanazawa University, as well as learning at a junior college or at an advanced course at a college of technology, or other learning specified separately by the Minister of Education, Culture, Sports, Science and Technology, as equivalent to credits earned through courses taken at Kanazawa University after admission. In such cases, a maximum of 60 credits may be transferred.

Those who wish to use this system to transfer their credits must consult with the Educational Affairs Section of the Institute of Liberal Arts and Science by Friday, <u>April 3</u>, and submit the specified application form to the academic affairs desk of their respective school by <u>Friday</u>, <u>April 10</u>. For transfer students, the application deadline will differ depending on their respective school, so please follow the instructions of your respective school.

Please note that the documents below must be submitted together with the application form, so please prepare them in advance.

- (1) Academic Transcript (issued on or after October 2025)
- (2) Syllabi (course outlines) and course guides, etc., indicating the content and number of hours for each course
- (3) Other reference documents (you may be asked to submit textbooks, your notes, or similar items)

## 4 Scholarships

For information regarding scholarships for international students, please refer to the following Kanazawa University website.

Kanazawa University Homepage > Global Network > Study at Kanazawa U:Support for International Students Website > Tuition and Financial Support

https://intl-support.w3.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/tuition/



#### **5 Student and International Student Dormitories**

Kanazawa University provides two share house–style student dormitories, Sakigake and Hokumei, where international and Japanese students live together in single-sex units. These facilities aim to promote international exchange and foster globally minded individuals.

For information on how to apply for residency, please see the Kanazawa University website.

Kanazawa University Homepage > Global Network > Study at Kanazawa U:Support for International Students Website > Campus Life and Living in Kanazawa > Housing (Kanazawa University Dormitory): When you Want to Move in a Dormitory

https://intl-support.w3.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/campuslife/accommodation/



### 6 Regular Health Checkup

To make university life healthier and more meaningful, the Kanazawa University Health Service Center conducts regular health checkups for all incoming students.

For more information, please refer to the information page for the Regular Health Checkup on the Health Service Center website (https://hsc.w3.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/). Be sure to review the procedures and important notes for the health checkup at the venue before attending.

For inquiries regarding the health checkup, please send an

e-mail to (hokekan@kenroku.kanazawa-u.ac.jp), and make sure to include your name, your related school, and other information to the extent possible.



#### (1) Dates and Venue

Please refer to the Health Service Center website.

Kanazawa University Homepage > About Kanazawa U > Facilities & User Guide > annexed facilities > Health Service Center > Regular Health Checkups https://hsc.w3.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/annual-medical-checkup



#### (2) Procedure at the Medical Checkup Venue

Receive a Medical Checkup Form from the Health Service Center reception. Next, take your Medical Checkup Form with you and receive checkups for each examination item. Finally, return the Health Checkup Form to the collection counter.

#### (3) Online Health Questionnaire

Personal information obtained through this questionnaire will be handled in line with the <u>Guidelines for Handling Medical Checkup Data</u>\*. In addition, your personal information will be kept strictly confidential. Please complete the items on the Online Health Questionnaire before taking the Medical Checkup. Also, please refer to the Health Service Center website regarding how to fill in the Online Health Questionnaire. Please note that you need a Kanazawa University Network ID to complete the questionnaire.

#### **Guidelines for Handling Medical Checkup Data**

Kanazawa University Health Service Center conducts regular health checkups and follow-up measures (including re-examinations, guidance, and hospital referrals) to maintain and improve student health and to enable the early-stage detection of preventable diseases. The results of health checkups—including medical interviews, health certificates, and health questionnaires—not only help us understand individual health conditions and provide necessary support, but are also essential for assessing the overall health and lifestyle of students in order to implement appropriate measures.

Furthermore, it is assumed that individuals who have undergone health checkups agree to the use of their health checkup data as fundamental material for promoting student health. This may include statistical analysis in a manner that does not identify individuals, as well as the presentation of results at academic conferences and similar occasions. If anything is unclear, please contact the Health Service Center.

#### (4) Notes

- 1) Please make sure you bring your Student ID to health checkups.
- 2) If you have not undergone the Kanazawa University Regular Health Checkup, you cannot issue a Health Checkup Certificate until you undergo a health checkup at Kanazawa University and your results are registered.
- 3) If you do not have a Health Checkup Certificate:
  - · You cannot register for teaching practicums, nursing care experiences, and clinical training.
  - You may not be allowed to take internships or study abroad.
  - It may affect your participation in extra-curricular tournaments.
- 4) Please collect a urine sample receptacle by the day before your health checkup from one of the locations listed below. On the day of your health checkup, collect a urine sample immediately after waking up and bring it with you to the health checkup venue.
  - First-year undergraduates

General Education Building

· Transfer students

Student affairs desk of your related college

Students of the Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses
 Student Affairs Division, Human and Social Administration Department

## **7 Infection Control Measures**

Kanazawa University asks that you receive vaccinations as defined in the Immunization Act, before admission, unless you have valid reasons such as illness or other reasons for not receiving vaccinations. Additionally, to maintain your health, we recommend that you receive optional vaccinations whenever possible.

## **8 Notice from Health Service Center**

#### (1) My Number Health Insurance Card or Certificate of Eligibility

Medical insurance is necessary to receive medical examinations. Therefore, please keep your My Number Health Insurance Card or Certificate of Eligibility at your residence.

#### (2) First aid kit

Please store a first aid kit containing medicine such as cold medicine, a thermometer, band aids, and other items at your residence. If you are currently taking medication for a medical condition, please also store this medicine at your residence.

#### (3) Incoming students who are undergoing medical treatment

If you are currently receiving outpatient treatment at a hospital for any medical condition and will be enrolling at our university from a distant location, we recommend that you ask your primary physician to prepare a referral letter (medical information letter) to a hospital near Kanazawa University, and that you continue your treatment at a hospital in the vicinity of the university. If the hospital where you are currently receiving outpatient treatment can not refer you to a new hospital, please ask your primary physician to prepare a referral letter (medical information letter) to the Health Service Center. A Health Service Center doctor will refer you to a suitable hospital.

## 9 Support Office for Students with Disabilities

Kanazawa University has a support office for students with disabilities.

If you have a disability and are likely to require support for your studies, we will conduct a detailed interview with you before admission—including for those who consult with us before taking the entrance examination—in order to understand your specific needs. If you receive an offer of admission, please contact the Support Office for Students with Disabilities as soon as possible.

Contact information can be found on 3. Inquiries on pages I-10 to 13. Kanazawa University Homepage > Students > Campus Life & Life Support > Academic Support for Students with Disabilities https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/en/students/livelihood/disabilities



### 10 LGBTQ+ Consultation Desk

Kanazawa University has a LGBTQ+ consultation desk.

Please contact us if you are worried about gender identity, sexual orientation, or sexual expression. We also accept consultations regarding changing your name on the school register (using an alias) or changing your gender.



Pre-entrance counseling and consultation for the families of LGBTQ+ students are also available. For more information on initiatives and support at Kanazawa University, please refer to the LGBTQ+ Support Guide

(https://ipdi.w3.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/en/)」

If you would like to use an alias upon admission, please contact the LGBTQ+ Consultation Desk as soon as possible after you receive an offer of admission.

Contact information can be found on 3. Inquiries on pages I-10 to 13.

## 11 Mandatory Student Insurance Designated by Kanazawa University

At Kanazawa University, **it is compulsory** for international students to enroll in Personal Accident Insurance for Students Pursuing Education and Research (Gakkensai) and Comprehensive Insurance for Students' Lives Coupled with Gakkensai for International Students (Inbound Futai Gakuso). Both types of insurance cover students at universities and junior colleges nationwide and are administered by Japan Educational Exchanges and Services. If you do not enroll, you may not be allowed to engage in teaching practicums, internships or extracurricular activities.

Kanazawa University Homepage > Global Network > Study at Kanazawa U:Support for International Students Website > Campus Life and Living in Kanazawa > Student Insurance https://intl-support.w3.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/campuslife/sl.php

#### (1) Insurance Fees and Coverage Period

Please pay the following insurance fees in a lump sum through the admission procedure system. If you withdraw your admission after paying the insurance fees, the insurance fees will be refunded after deducting processing fees such as the cost of envelopes. Please contact the Health Service Senter regarding the refund of Personal Accident Insurance for Students Pursuing Education and Research (Gakkensai). Please contact the International Student Exchange Division of the International Relations Department regarding the refund of Comprehensive Insurance for Students' Lives Coupled with Gakkensai for International Students (Inbound Futai Gakuso).

1) International Students (General Selection [First Session], Special Selection)

	me (Conordi Colo	_	•	·	down	Type of
College or school		Coverage period	Insurance fee	Gakkensai	Inbound Futai Gakuso	Inbound Futai Gakuso
College of Transdisciplinary Sciences for Innovation (all Schools) College of Human and Social Sciences (all Schools) College of Science and Engineering (all Schools) College of Medical, Pharmaceutical and Health Sciences (School of Medical and Pharmaceutical Sciences) School of General Education (Humanities [Note 1], Sciences [Notes 1, 2])		4 years	9,380 yen	3,300 yen	6,080 yen	Α
College of	School of Medicine	6 years	13,200 yen	4,800 yen	8,400 yen	А
Medical, Pharmaceutical and Health Sciences	School of Pharmacy	6 years	13,200 yen	4,800 yen	8,400 yen	А
	School of Health Sciences	4 years	9,450 yen	3,370 yen	6,080 yen	Α

Note 1: Incoming students of the General Admission will belong to the School of General Education in their first year.

Note 2: Incoming students of the School of General Education who will enroll in the School of Medicine, the School of Pharmacy, or the School of Health Sciences in their second year are to follow the instructions of the academic affairs section of their respective school and change their enrolled insurance as necessary.

2) International Students (Transfer Students)

			Insurance fee	Breakdown		Type of
College or school		Coverage period		Gakkensai	Inbound Futai Gakuso	Inbound Futai Gakuso
College of Transdisciplinary Sciences for Innovation (all Schools) College of Science and Engineering (all Schools)		2 years	5,010 yen	1,750 yen	3,260 yen	А
College of Medical, School of Medicin		5 years	11,600 yen	4,130 yen	7,470 yen	А
Pharmaceutical and Health Sciences	School of Health Sciences	2 years	5,050 yen	1,790 yen	3,260 yen	А

#### (2) Overview of Gakkensai

Insurance benefits will be paid, whether in Japan or abroad, for bodily injuries (including physical injuries) sustained as a result of: 1) sudden and accidental external accidents occurring during educational or research activities, and 2) accidents that occur while commuting to school or while moving within school facilities.

Type and amount of insurance benefits

Coverage	Death benefit	Physical disability benefit	Medical benefits	Additional hospitalization benefits (up to 180 days)
During regular curricular activities or school events	¥20,000,000	¥ 1,200,000– ¥30,000,000	For 1 or more days of medical treatment: ¥3,000–¥300,000	
While staying in school facilities for reasons other than the above, and extracurricular activities, during the commute to school, during transit between school facilities	¥10,000,000	¥ 600,000- ¥15,000,000	For 4 or more days of medical treatment:  ¥6,000–¥300,000	¥4,000 per day
During extracurricular activities inside and outside school facilities (Activities outside the school facilities must be reported to the university)			For 14 or more days of medical treatment:  ¥30,000–¥300,000	

Note 1: Additional hospitalization benefits are paid from the first day of hospitalization, regardless of medical insurance payments.

Note 2: The number of treatment days refers to the number of days the patient actually spent hospitalized or attending the hospital.

## (3) Comprehensive Insurance for Students' Lives Coupled with Gakkensai for International Students (Inbound Futai Gakuso)

International students are not required to enroll in Liability Insurance coupled with PAS (Futaibaiseki). Instead, they are required to enroll in Inboud Futai Gakuso Type A. Inbound Futai Gakuso provides coverage for a wide range of accidents that may occur during student life, including liability incidents, 24 hours a day, 365 days a year, both in Japan and overseas—including those occurring in daily life. Inbound Futai Gakuso also covers the mandatory insurance required when riding a bicycle in Ishikawa Prefecture. In addition, the insurance also covers expenses for family members who must travel to provide support if an international student is hospitalized.

#### (4) Enrollment Procedures and Coverage Period

- 1) Enrollment procedures
  - Please pay the insurance fees through the admission procedure system.
- 2) Coverage period
  - The insurance is valid from April 1 in the academic year of your admission.

#### (5) Other

- 1) The Gakkensai does not issue individual insurance certificates to students. Please contact the Health Service Center if insurance certifications are necessary for research activities, internships, or other activities. Insurance certificates for Inbound Futai Gakuso will be sent directly by the insurance company to the address registered by the international student at the time of enrollment.
- 2) Regarding the insurance contract, please refer to the Student Insurance Pamphlet which was distributed at the time of admission.

## 12 Student Comprehensive Mutual Aid and Other Recommended Optional Insurance

Student Comprehensive Mutual Aid is an indemnity program in which Kanazawa University Co-op serves as the contact office, and the Japan CO-OP Insurance Consumers' Co-operative Federation is the underwriting organization. This "mutual aid system among students" covers approximately 818,000 students nationwide. The Student Comprehensive Mutual Aid provides coverage for hospitalization and surgery due to illness or injury, as well as outpatient treatment for injuries. This insurance system is designed to accommodate the wide range of activities undertaken by university students, offering protection not only on campus but also during part-time work and travel, both in Japan and overseas. Also, as an additional recommended insurance, there is Personal Liability Insurance for Students which covers damages in everyday life, such as when riding a bicycle, and there is also Personal Liability Insurance for Students (with a special clause for students living alone) which covers damages to household goods caused by fire, water leakage, etc. as well as tenant liability to the landlord. This also includes instances where the household belongings of the person living below are damaged by water leakage.

For more details, please refer to the Kanazawa University Co-op website (https://www.kindai-coop.jp/inter/index.html).

# 13 Institute of Liberal Arts and Science Website (excluding Transfer Admission applicants, and Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses applicants)

The first courses you need to register for after admission are the Studies in Liberal Arts and Science. However, as students are required to conduct various procedures in a short time, they often make mistakes when registering for courses. This sometimes affects students' graduation and registration for specialized courses.

Therefore, we will post necessary information for incoming students on the New and Current Students Page on the Institute of Liberal Arts and Science website from mid-March. Here, we will post various materials, including the Studies in Liberal Arts and Science Guide Book, so please make sure to check regularly.

Kanazawa University Institute of Liberal Arts and Science website

Kanazawa University Homepage > Academics > Institute of Liberal Arts and Science > Information for Students

https://ilas.w3.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/students/



## 14 English Language Courses (excluding Transfer Admission applicants, and Undergraduate Training Course for School Nurses applicants)

#### (1) Placement for English Classes

One of the English classes you will take during your first year is Practical English. Here, students will be placed into three groups according to their English proficiency. Classes will then be formed within these groups. (There is no difference in the learning objectives between the groups.)

For successful applicants admitted through entrance examinations that require the Common Test for University Admissions, those who have taken English in the Common Test for University Admissions will have their test results used as a reference for determining English proficiency. Students other than the above are required to submit a score to the Kanazawa University Website from an external English examination in mid-March to assess their English proficiency. The submitted score will be used for class placement (applicable students who did not submit a score will be placed in the intermediate class).

Details will be published on the Kanazawa University website in mid-March. Check the latest information, and follow any instructions.

#### (2) Grade Evaluation for English Courses Based on External Examination Results

For Practical English and EAP, which are taken in the first year, we have implemented a system where students can receive the highest grade of "S" based on scores of external English examinations, without having to take the courses. The eligible external examinations are the TOEIC L&R (Public Test) for Practical English, and the TOEFL iBT and IELTS (Academic) for EAP. Details regarding the standards and requirements can be found in the Studies in Liberal Arts and Science Guide Book 2026, which will be distributed after admission. The deadline to use this system for courses held in the first and second quarters (Practical English I, Practical English II, EAP II) is scheduled for early April.

For inquiries, please contact the General Education Academic Affairs Section of the General Education Support Division. Contact information can be found on 3. Inquiries on pages I-10 to 13.

## **III. Campus Life Section**

#### **1 Welfare Facilities**

Each campus contains welfare facilities for students and faculty, including cafeterias, cafes, bookstores, kiosks, convenience stores, and hairdressers.

The Kanazawa University Co-op provides services such as the sale of textbooks, laptops, and various educational materials, as well as housing referrals and applications for commuter bus passes. To use these services, membership in the Kanazawa University Co-op is required (a membership fee, which will be refunded upon graduation or completion of studies, is necessary). Also, payment can be made using Co-op electronic money via the Kanazawa University Co-op app or the IC on student ID cards, at cafeterias, cafes, book stores, and kiosks operated by the Kanazawa University Co-op. For more details, please refer to the Support for New Students page on the Kanazawa University Co-op website (https://www.kindai-coop.jp/inter/index.html).

Through the Support for New Students page on the Kanazawa University Co-op website, you can complete the following procedures and applications:

- Information and ordering for laptops designed for Kanazawa University students
- · Preparation of textbooks and ordering of various educational materials
- · Searching for accommodations for students living alone
- Application for commuter bus passes
- Membership application for the Kanazawa University Co-op and affiliated organizations
- · Ordering Kanazawa University original goods (celebratory gifts), and more



### 2 Refraining from Commuting by Car or Motorcycle

Recently, there has been a significant increase in the number of students commuting by car or motorcycle, and we are concerned about the rising number of traffic accidents involving students. If a student causes an accident, it not only seriously disrupts their studies but also imposes a significant and long-term social and economic burden on both the student and their family, potentially affecting their future prospects.

Kanazawa University is easily accessible using public transport. In light of these circumstances, we strongly urge students to refrain from commuting to campus by car or motorcycle, and we are taking steps to ensure thorough compliance with this policy. We strongly request that all incoming students and their parents fully understand the intent of this policy and refrain from commuting to campus by car or motorcycle, in order to prevent traffic accidents and maintain a safe and conducive environment for education and research on campus.

Please note <u>that incoming students will not be permitted to commute to school by car unless they have special circumstances.</u> In the case of special circumstances, such as a physical disability or living in an area where it is very difficult to commute by bus, please contact the relevant desk of your respective school during the designated application period, which will be announced via notices after admission.

- Note 1: Under the Road Traffic Act, it is mandatory for bicycle riders to wear helmets. When riding a bicycle, we strongly recommend that you wear a helmet.
- Note 2: Under the Ishikawa Prefecture Bicycle Ordinance, it is mandatory for all bicycle users to have insurance. Please make sure to obtain the required coverage.

#### 3 Part-time Jobs

International students must obtain "Permission to Engage in Activity other than that permitted under the status of residence" in order to do part-time jobs. Please make sure to submit the Part-time Job Report to the International Student Affairs Division you belong to if you have started a part-time job.

For information on part-time jobs for international students, please see the website below.

Kanazawa University Homepage > Global Network > Study at Kanazawa U:Support for International Students Website > Campus Life and Living in Kanazawa > Work and Part-Time Jobs: Permission to engage in activities other than permitted under the status of residence/ Starting a part-time job https://intl-support.w3.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/campuslife/work/

### 4 Housing Referral Services

For information on private apartments, please see the website below.

Kanazawa University Homepage > Global Network > Study at Kanazawa U:Support for International Students Website > Campus Life and Living in Kanazawa > Housing (private apartments and private student dormitory):

About contracts for private apartments and private student dormitory

https://intl-support.w3.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/campuslife/apartment/index.php

## 5 Kanazawa University Credit Card

The Kanazawa University Credit Card (KUCC) is a credit card that was born out of a partnership between Kanazawa University and Hokuriku Card Co., Ltd.

With its enhanced function and security features, KUCC is a reliable partner that gives strong support to the lives of students who have never owned a credit card (KUCC is only available to students).

Debut Card (For Students Only) [No Annual Fee]

- · Secure, internationally recognized VISA brand
- Usage limit: ¥100,000 (to prevent overspending)
   Safe design: No cash advance or revolving credit functions
- Includes overseas travel accident insurance (including study abroad)
- Automatically upgraded to a standard (Classic, no annual fee) card upon graduation or program completion



Kanazawa University Credit Card (Debut Card)

In addition, without any cost to users, a portion of the merchant fees charged when you use the card for shopping is donated by the card company to the Kanazawa University Foundation, helping to support scholarships and study abroad programs for current students.

It is not mandatory to apply for the card. However, those who wish to apply should fill in the necessary items on the application form, insert the completed application form and other required documents in the envelope, and send it directly to Hokuriku Card Co., Ltd. The card will be sent by registered mail to the address you wrote on the application form.

For inquiries, please contact the Foundation and Alumni Office. Contact information can be found on 3. Inquiries on pages I-10 to 13.

Kanazawa University Homepage > Alumni > Kanazawa University Credit Card https://kikin.adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/kikin/guide/index.html#head8



## **IV** Other

### 1 Alumni Association Fees, etc.

Kanazawa University is a comprehensive university with a history spanning over 160 years. Over 70,000 alumni comprise an active alumni network through the Kanazawa University Alumni Association, along with college- and region-specific alumni associations.

In addition, we are enhancing support for existing students and alumni and in April 2025 we launched the Kanazawa University Alumni Platform.

We ask that all incoming students join the Alumni Association and the alumni associations of their respective colleges. By joining, you will be able to receive a variety of support services during your studies, including assistance with student life and career development provided by the Alumni Association, college alumni associations, and other organizations.

To ensure the continued operation of support activities for current students and alumni, beginning with incoming students for AY2026, the Alumni Association will collect a one-time lifetime membership fee of ¥10,000 (subject to change). Also, college alumni associations charge a membership fee between ¥1,000–¥40,000 depending on your respective school.

For more information on the fees of the Alumni Association and college alumni associations, please see the website below.

Please note that if you withdraw your admission after paying alumni association fees, the fees will be refunded after deducting processing fees such as the cost of envelopes.

For information on the refund process, please contact the Foundation and Alumni Office.

Kanazawa University Homepage > Alumni

https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/en/alumni/alumni/

## 2 Measures for Globalization at Kanazawa University

Amid the advancing social globalization, it is vital that we develop human resources capable of playing an active role in various fields. While the strategic development of highly capable human resources is gaining speed worldwide, Japanese universities also must strengthen their systems for fostering global leaders. It goes without saying that English is an essential skill for university studies, and that studying abroad is an invaluable experience.

Amid this context, at Kanazawa University, we encourage you to take advantage of our ongoing support for English study, including e-learning courses, individualized study counseling, and the various English proficiency exams held on campus.

Kanazawa University Homepage > Global Network > To Those Wishing to Study Abroad (Basic Information on Study Abroad)

https://intl-support.w3.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/ryugaku/

## 3 Privacy Policy

Kanazawa University is making efforts to appropriately manage and protect personal data owned by the university following the Act on the Protection of Personal Information, Kanazawa University's Management Policy, and other rules and regulations.

All personal information that Kanazawa University obtains during admission selection and all personal information included in the documents submitted during admission procedures and after admission will be used for the following purposes:

- (1) Operations related to admission selection and admission procedures
- (2) Operations related to enrollment management, study instructions, and health management, such as medical examinations after admission
- (3) Operations related to on-campus services such as Kanazawa University's portal site, campus LAN, library, and borrowing library books after admission
- (4) Operations related to academic support, such as admission-fee reductions, tuition reductions, and the selection of scholarship recipients
- (5) Operations related to the payment of admission and tuition fees, and the operations of the financial institution to which Kanazawa University outsources payment collection
- (6) Investigation and research related to statistical processing and analysis in a form that does not identify individuals for the purpose of contributing to admission reform and educational reform, and presentations at academic conferences, etc.
- (7) Operations related to PR targeting students and their families, and related to funding (donations)
- (8) Operations related to outcome assessments for graduates and those related to alumni relations, and information services through Kanazawa University

- (9) Operations related to emergency response for the protection of the individual
- (10) Statistical work is conducted in such a way that no particular individual can be identified

Please note that to facilitate the smooth operation of the admissions process and additional acceptance decisions under the National and Public University Split Application Method, Kanazawa University will provide only your name and your Common Test for University Admissions examinee number to the National Center for University Entrance Examinations and to other national or public universities to which you have also applied, for the sole purpose of managing admission procedures and related administrative matters.

## **4 Campus Maps**

You can view the latest Kanazawa University campus maps from the Kanazawa University Website. https://www.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/en/university/campus-guidance/map

